Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

July 14, 2010
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10:30 a.m. in Room 169, Capitol Annex, Frankfort, Ky.

Commissioners Present:  Chairman George Troutman, Vice-Chair Pat Freibert, Bob Fulkerson, Judge Paul Gudgel and Rebecca Tomblinson.
Commissioners Absent:  Deborah Jo Durr, Ann Henn, Norma Scott and Ray B. White.

LEC Staff Present:  Judge Anthony Wilhoit, Donnita Crittenden, Connie Evans, John Schaaf and Michael Malone.

Chairman Troutman called the meeting to order.  
Chairman Troutman asked for approval of the minutes of the April 13, 2010 meeting.  Mrs. Freibert moved and Mr. Fulkerson seconded the motion to approve the minutes as written.  All were in favor.

Mrs. Freibert suggested that, in the future, staff provide a list of late filers to the Commission after each reporting period deadline.

John Schaaf discussed the 2010 Recommended Changes to the Code of Legislative Ethics.  Judge Gudgel made a motion for Mr. Schaaf to send the Recommended Changes as written to the Legislative Research Commission.  Mrs. Freibert seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
Anthony Wilhoit discussed possible new regulations with the Commission.  The new regulations deal with regulating the rendering of Advisory Opinions and establishing criteria for the issuance of Advisory Opinions. Judge Gudgel made a motion to approve them as written.  Mr. Fulkerson seconded the motion. All were in favor.
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John Schaaf presented and discussed the Wisconsin Ethics Commission website.  This website shows who is registered to lobby and the bills they are lobbying.  It also shows who is for or against a specific bill and any comments relating to the bills.  The Commission instructed John to speak with the LRC to see if they have any interest in working on this project.
Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to go into executive session to discuss a pending complaint.  Mrs. Tomblinson moved and Judge Gudgel seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to come out of executive session.  Mrs. Freibert moved and Mrs. Tomblinson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to adjourn.  Mrs. Tomblinson moved and Mr. Fulkerson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The next meeting is scheduled for August 10, 2010 at 10:30 a.m.

